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Next meeting – AOH – Monday, April 1, 7 p.m. at The Wherehouse?
LAOH – Monday, April 1, 6 p.m. at The Wherehouse?

​  In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen. 

Dear Members,
     The last 5 weeks were extremely busy and enjoyable, weren’t they?  What started with Irish night and finished with the Parade was filled with a flag raising ceremony to celebrate our heritage, a memorial Mass to honor our deceased members, the communion breakfast to reflect, and the construction of our community floats our pride to display our pride and spirit. 
   I am so proud of our members who came together to plan and work so we could put our best foot forward. I would like to thank our award recipients, Saint Patrick, St. Bridget, marchers, dancers, float builders, public relations director Fran Hennessey, Mark Dupont from Catholic Communications and Jay Driscoll for organizing and providing an outstanding speaker and a great Communion breakfast. There are only10 more months until Irish Night 2025 for another 5 busy weeks of enjoyment.  
                                                                                                                                  President Joseph OConnor

(editor’s note – President O’Connor received 2 interesting comments over the holidays. At Irish Night, someone commented Joey looked like Robert Redford, while marching in the Parade another said he looked like Donald Trump. What do you think?)

  Thank you to Peter Hogan and his March 2024 Saint Patrick’s Calendar raffle. All 400 tickets were sold with daily prizes of $50 and a $500 prize on Saint Patrick’s Day. Did you win? Do you anyone who won? Check out the winners on our website, WWW.AOH-Holyoke.com. Oh, and by the way, xxxx xxxxxx of Holyoke won March 17. Again, check out the website to see who won.

     The next date to deliver PB&J sandwiches to Kate’s kitchen will be Sunday, April 7, followed by May 5. Call Rose Pratt at 413-532-1677, if you wish to participate.  We also welcome our partnership with Providence ministries and Polish National Credit Union to serve members of our local community who may be experiencing food insecurity.

     With the High Holy Days winding down, the 2024 Maurice A. Donahue Scholarship applications will soon be available the club’s website: AOH-Holyoke.com. Visit the site for more details.

         The Hibernian Summer Picnic will be held on Sunday August 25 from 1-5 pm at Hamel’s Summit Pavilion. This is a time to celebrate our organization for all the hard work that our members accomplish during the year: Irish night, Communion breakfast, Flag raising, float building, Golf tournament, An Gorta Mor Mass, the Irish Quilt, St Bridget’s Mass and calendar raffle. At the picnic the 2024 Maurice A. Donahue Scholarship recipients will be recognized. The Boston Blackthorne band will provide the music. There will be delicious food and a fun family atmosphere. More information to follow.

  A notice will be going out to all members that are not up to date with their 2024 dues.
Dues are $ 30.00 per year. Please make a check out to AOH & mail it to 
AOH-Holyoke, Division One, PO Box 6535, Holyoke, MA. 01041-6535. Contact Peter Hogan at 413-330-6635 or pjhogan71@gmail.com if you are unsure of your status.

To Be Irish Is A Blessing, To Be a Hibernian an Honor

 Charlie O’Connell and Joe O’Connor will be meeting later this spring with railroad officials to plan another train ride fundraiser.

   Please bring your ideas to increase membership to the next meeting.  

LAOH Notes
                Thanks to everyone who participated in the parade. We had a wonderful contingent!
                    We especially appreciated the people who marched for the first time- great job!


    Packets of quilt tickets will be available at the April meeting, along with photos of the quilt, for anyone willing to help with this LAOH fundraiser. We are off to a good start, but have a ways still to go.
 The drawing is scheduled for Mother’s Day weekend.
                                                Welcome to Molly Allen, the LAOH’s newest member.
             Congratulations to member Grace Hannah, who was chosen as one of Westfield's colleens!
            Thank you to Cheryl Dupont for her great idea of an Irish Sodabread fundraiser. Delicious!

   Thanks to our webmaster Janet Dwyer, who does a wonderful job keeping us up-to-date.
Janet will soon be posting interesting information on various Irish historical events, such as The Trial of Daley & Halligan, the Easter Rising, An Gotta Mor (the Great Hunger), and Bobby Sands and the Hunger Strikers. If anyone would like background information on an important Irish subject, please ask Noranne Duquette, our Division Historian (and State Vice President) and the LAOH will provide the information
on the website for everyone to access.
                             website -  aoh holyoke.com
   
  Please contact Paula Paoli at 413-210-6031, or paulaakpaoli@ gmail.com; or Pat Murphy at 413-532-3121, if you are unsure if your 2024 dues are paid.  LAOH dues are $25.00, and the 2024 dues should be paid by April 2024. 

   The LAOH will be preparing PB&J sandwiches for Kate's Kitchen on Saturday, April 6, 10 am for delivery on Sunday, April 7. If you would like to join us, please contact Rosalie Pratt at 413-532-1677. 
The next dates for deliveries to Kate’s Kitchen will be May 5, and June 9. 
       
   Congratulations to the Ladies on their successful sock drive at Irish Night to benefit Providence Ministries. Over 200 pairs of socks were collected. The Ladies are planning another drive to benefit the Holyoke Soldiers Home (the Veterans’ Home in Holyoke) this summer. More information to follow.

      If you are receiving a printed copy of the newsletter and want it sent by email instead, please contact LAOH President Paula Paoli at paulaakpaoli@gmail.com, or 413-210-6031 to make the change. 
 We appreciate those who have changed to email to save our division the cost of printing and postage.
Upcoming Events: 
Kate’s Kitchen – Sundays, April 7, May 5 and June 9. The LAOH will be preparing PB&J sandwiches for Kate's Kitchen on Saturday, April 6th at 10am.  If you would like to join us, please contact Rosalie Pratt at 413.532.1677 for more information.
LAOH Quilt drawing- Mother’s Day Weekend
Hennessey Hoe-Down – Sunday, August 25 at Hamel’s Pavilion. More information to follow
LAOH Golf Tournament- September- committee will be forming soon.

                                 To Be Irish Is A Blessing, To Be a Hibernian an Honor

     ICC News     /   The Trinity Pub

   The Trinity Pub at the Irish Cultural Center is open 4 days a week; Wednesday, Thursday, and Saturday 4 p.m. to 10 p.m. and now on Friday at 2:30 p.m. Live music includes trad sessions every Wednesday and live music on Friday and Saturday: April 5 – Geezer: April 6 – The Belfast Cowboys; April 12 – Isabel Parent; April 13 – Dee Reilly; April 19 – County Line; April 20 – Jimmy McArdle and Jerry Murphy; April 26 – Lower Valley Guys; and April 27 – Terry Brennan.  

                                       Irish Cultural Center Book Club   

 Join the Irish Cultural Center Book Club. Enjoy good craic and delve into Irish and Irish-American literature, with guided discussion in a welcoming, relaxed atmosphere. This event is open to all, Patrons and the general public.  The meeting will take place on Thursday, April 11 from 5:30–6:30 pm at the ICC. This month’s selection is Philadelphia, Here I Come by Brian Friel.
To Be Irish Is A Blessing, To Be a Hibernian an Honor

Remember the AOH in Your Will
 
    Please consider the Order when writing or rewriting your will, and add a paragraph with the lines of “I leave to the Ancient Order of Hibernians in America (X percent of my estate or a specific dollar amount) for its charitable works.”    

 The Healy’s Irish Radio program is on the air every Saturday from 9 a.m – 11 a.m. on WARE Radio, 97.7 FM and 1250 AM. It is also streamed online at classichits977.com and available anytime at healysirishprogram.com.


    In continued memory of Doc Dean and our commitment to Kate’s Kitchen.  Providence Ministries is in need of canned goods. Please bring a can or two to the meeting on Monday night.

And finally ……

    At the March meeting the winner, Sue Sullivan, was not in attendance and could not collect the 50/50 raffle prize.  The $$$$ continues to grow. See you April 1. 
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